[image: image1.png]



YOUTH COUNCIL

MINUTES

Wednesday, October 10, 2007

11:30 a.m.

Greater Lawrence Technical High School
57 River Road

Andover, MA  01810

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Cal Williams, Tom Casey, Megan Shea, Sr. Gwynette Proctor, Brad Howell, Steve O’Brien, Linda Piergeorge, Melissa Hogan, Sharon Marshall, Selenni Garcia, Barbara Richards
MEMBERS ABSENT:

Janet Allison, Tim Connors, Gina Bozek, Tom Cuddy, Erin Kelly, Jeff Marcoux, Cindy Mejia, Erin Kelly, Bob Mazzone, Fred Shaheen, Dorothy Smith, Vinnie Ouellette, Ed Warnshuis
GUESTS PRESENT:

Amy Weatherbee, Tina Bradshaw, Meghan Burke
STAFF PRESENT:

Chris Shannon, Mary Kivell

I.
Approval of Minutes
Cal Williams called the meeting to order at 11:45 a.m. and asked for a motion on the August 8, 2007 minutes.
Sr. Gwynette Proctor made a motion to approve the minutes of the August 8, 2007 Youth Council meeting.  Sharon Marshall seconded the motion and motion passed.

Cal then called for a motion on the September 12, 2007 minutes and Sharon Marshall made a motion to approve the September 12, 2007 minutes as submitted.  Motion passed.
II.
Youth Voice Subcommittee Report
a. Subcommittee Goal

Sr. Gwynette Proctor said that the subcommittee consisting of Selenni Garcia, Sharon Marshall, Chris Shannon and Sr. Gwynette Proctor, SND met and set a framework for strategies to empower the youth voice.
b. Strategies

Sister Gwynette said that strategies discussed were: a young person as a member of the Youth Council, sponsoring a focus group, creation of a Young Adult Council, plan and sponsor a Regional Youth Conference, and inviting participation in an Online Survey on “My Space”.  She noted that Selenni Garcia offered the suggestion on the online survey.
c. Youth Council Member Survey

One of the first action steps is to gather information from the Youth Council members and Sister Gwynette asked Youth Council members to complete the survey which she distributed.  This survey was part of the P21 Workbook.  Members completed the survey and turned them in to Sister Gwynette so that the data can be collected.
The next step is to design a schedule and gather data from six focus groups of young adults.  There will be three in-school and three out-of-school groups.  This first round will be completed by January 1st.  The subcommittee will then compile and synthesize the information for reporting to the Youth Council.
Chris Shannon said that we already have two volunteers of the out-of-school focus groups and asked Steve O’Brien if he could help with the in-school group.  He agreed to see what he could do.

d. Youth Council Meeting Schedule for Calendar Year 2008

Chris said that she was pleased to announce the appointment of Selenni Garcia to the Youth Council.

Chris said that the subcommittee discussed the calendar for Youth Council meetings which currently alternates education and planning with business.  The suggestion is to add a third category for the youth voice so that every third meeting would have discussion on youth.
Brad Howell made a motion to include a focus on the Youth Subcommittee at every third meeting of the Youth Council.  Tom Casey seconded the motion and motion passed.
e. Revised Youth Survey

Chris asked for input on the revised Youth Council Survey which now includes housing and transportation.  Discussion followed and Tom Casey asked about financial literacy which Chris said could be added as well as the suggestion by Tina Bradshaw that child care may be a needed service as some youth are parents.  Chris said that she would incorporate the suggestions into the survey and make a fourth revision.  This survey is based on a state model from Commonwealth Corporation that she has edited and plans to return to them with the edits/additions once the Youth Council is satisfied that the survey is complete.
f. Subcommittee Meeting Schedule

Chris Shannon said that the next subcommittee meeting is scheduled for November 5th – 10:00 a.m. in the MVWIB office.  She said that if anyone else wants to join the subcommittee they are welcome to attend.
III.
WIA OSY CAI Program Update
Amy reported that there had been a meeting with the vendor to discuss performance that was not up to standard.  The CAI, Inc. Pre-School Prep Program still has three individuals in active job search.  One additional customer is not in contact with the Career Center.  The three in job search have completed the CPR certification in Infant/Child and have completed internships in the field.  Following the meeting with the vendor programmatic changes being recommended are: reduce enrollment to twelve; review outreach and enrollment timelines and parameters, tighten orientation procedure, modify program design to include more hands-on component earlier in the program, meet with employer partners and expand partnership, review timeline to ensure outcomes are in line with hiring needs; review job development and placement, consistent coordination by vendor, and better communication and planning between VWCC and the vendor.
There was discussion on what would happen and whether funding would be affected.  Amy said that the funding would be held if this program is not refunded.  This is the first time this program was offered and she said that she couldn’t make a recommendation.  She also said that historically the Youth Council has allowed a second year of funding to allow a vendor to tighten up and put the spotlight on them, monitoring to see if they improve.  Steve O’Brien did note that this is an evolving field.  It was also noted that there was discussion on expanding the recruitment of youth to Amesbury and Methuen.  Chris said that the vendor mentioned using their family literacy person as a coordinator and that the movement is to an Associate Degree in this field.  Brad Howell asked about the nine issues of concern.
Motion by Tom Casey seconded by Sharon Marshall to fund the Community Action, Inc. Pre-School Prep Program pending successful contract negotiations.  Motion passed with Megan Shea and Sr. Gwynette Proctor abstaining and Brad Howell voting no.

IV.
MVHUB Project Update/ Reports
a. New administrative report and added agencies
Chris Shannon reported that she was pleased to provide the Youth Council with this monthly report that will be helpful to the Council in keeping in mind priorities for youth programming.  She said that she included a summary of programs added this summer (32) which is higher than she thought and said that 57 new programs have been added to this community resource information site.  Chris said that she is exploring Linda Piergeorge’s suggestion and knows that there are at least 40 agencies we need to get on the site.
V.
Youth Council Recruitment Update
Sharon Marshall reported that she has used Selenni Garcia as a resource and is going to met with Bonnie Carr from Greater Lawrence Technical High School to ask her to reach out to other businesses with co-op students asking them to be involved with the Youth Council.
Chris Shannon said that she has been in contact with Kristine Blum from Junior Achievement and said that she has talked with her about joining the Youth Council and said that she told her she had to bring three businesses with her.

Chris also reported that the December Youth Council meeting would be a joint meeting with the Greater Lowell Youth Council at Job Corps in Devens.  She said that this is the first joint meeting of Youth Councils in the state that she is aware of and that we are partnering with Lowell on the MVHUB.
VII.
Adjournment
Having no further business Megan Shea made a motion to adjourn seconded by Sharon Marshall.  Motion passed.

The next meeting of the Youth Council will be held on November 14, 2007, 11:30 am – 1 pm, Notre Dame Education Center).

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Kivell
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